Kio Kio School Newsletter

Whakatangata

“Playing the Game of Life”

Tena koutou katoa
Greetings to you all

School Roll: 153 students

OWNERSHIP

FAREWELL

At the end of this term we farewell Caitlin and
Archie Anselmi. Caitlin, Archie and their family will
be travelling overseas to Scotland. We wish them
all the very best for their new venture and a huge
thank you for their contribution to Kio Kio School.

SCHOOL ROLL INCREASE
For the last 2 years our Board of Trustees has

part-funded our 7th teacher. This has kept our
teacher:student ratio at a manageable level.
Now that our school roll has passed the 151 mark,
the Ministry of Education is fully-funding our 7th
teacher, who is, Lily Johnstone in Puriri class.

The savings we will make for terms 2 and 3 will be
put to good use.

HOLIDAY WORK TO BE CARRIED OUT

Painting - Farrell Green Painter will be painting our
main  administration block and aftached
classrooms beginning the first week of the
holidays.

Smoke detectors, fire panels, speakers, bells - Our
junior rooms and the rec centre will be getting the
above items installed over the 2 weeks of the
holidays.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES THANK YOU

Our Board would like to send out a massive thank
you to staff for the excellent work you put into our
students. You go that extra mile fo make a
difference for our students and ensure that
learning is enjoyable.

Also to our parent community, thank you for your
support by helping out on camps and at other
school events. Without this support, these events
may not happen.

To our sports coaches and managers, we
certainly appreciate your supporting our students
during the week and at sports events. Your
flexibility in allowing other school students o join
our teams is fantastic. Playing team sports and
learning new skills will be a huge asset leading info
secondary school life.

NEW BOARD MEMBER

As you were aware the Board of Trustees were
looking to fill a vacancy left by the resignation of
Michelle Anselmi.

The board has decided to fill the vacancy by
selection as outlined in the Flash on the 18th of
May.

Karl Morrow, husband to Greer and parent of
Cora, Remy and Olive in Totara and Kowhai
classrooms has put his name forward to fill the
vacant position. Karl has the scaffolding company
Scafpro and has a thorough knowledge of the
building industry. He will be a real asset fo our
school.

The following vacancy by selection rules apply:

If 10% or more of eligible voters on the school roll
ask the board, within 28 days of this

notice being published, to hold a by-election to fill
the vacancy, then a by-election will be

held.

Request for a by-election should be sent to:

Karen Thompson (chair)
Kio Kio School Board

YR 788 AUCKLAND CAMP

During week 8, the year 7 & 8 students went on a
camp to Auckland. We did different activities
ranging from snowboarding to feeding the fish atf
Kelly Talton's and gefting frightened by the
haunted house at the Weta Workshop. The places
we went fo were the Auckland Zoo, One Tree Hill,
Kelly Taltons, Weta Workshop, Auckland Museum,
Snow Planet and Motat. The most exciting places
we went fo were Snow Planet and Weta
Workshop. We stayed the night at Kelly Talton's.
We slept under the sharks, the stingrays and all the
other types of fish. Thank you to all the parents
who came with us.

Written by Alex Wilson

WHANAU/TEACHER INTERVIEWS

e Tues 25th July 2.00pm to 7.00pm

e Wed 2é6th July 2.00pm to 5.00pm

e Online bookings open Monday 17th July

e 15 minutes each interview
At the beginning of Term 3, families will be able to
book an interview time using an online platform
called School Interviews. These bookings will be




available to access on Monday 17th July once
we have sent parents the link and school code
via text message. School will be closing for class
instructions at 1.00pm on both of these days to all
students. We would prefer it if parents could
arrange the collection of their child/ren at Tpm.

SCHOOL PHOTOS

Photolife are booked for Week 3, Term 3, Tuesday
1st August for all class, individual, sibling and team
photos.

MILO AT SCHOOL

At present, we have a large supply of milk which
we use for our breakfast club. Thank you Natalie
Southgate for making and serving milo to students
today.

Next term we would like to offer a cup of milo at
least one day per week for any interested
students.

If you are able to help us to make this for our
students, please let us know.

TOUGH GUY AND GAL CHALLENGE

On the 21st of June a number of students from our
school took part in the Junior Tough Guy and Gal
Challenge. Ages ranging from year 3- 8. It was a
very muddy day and a whole lot of fun for
everyone who attended. The course consisted of
a waterslide, multiple obstacles, hills, a bush trail
and a lot of mud. Some kids were there to get
muddy and to have fun, while others were there
to win. Studénts get split into different age groups
by the colour of their numbered bibs, the colours
being blue (big rascals y7/8) running 3kms, green

(ankle biters y5/6) running 3kms and red (little
nippers y3/4) running 1.5kms.
Written by Kayla Tyler & Amokura Harmon

DOGS ON SCHOOL GROUNDS

Just a reminder, please do not use the school
grounds to exercise your dogs. Our students are
finding dog poo on our bottom field. This is not
cooll

ARIA SCIENCE FAIR RESULTS

Science Section

Year 3

Rimu Class - Highly Commended

Year 4-6

Cohen Fleming & Harrison Shaw - 2nd

Georgia McMullan & Maia Stewart - 3rd

Sean Corley & Darcy Cherrington - Outstanding
Effort Award

Year 7-8

Eden Culpan - 1st

Caitlin Anselmi & Kayla Tyler - 3rd=

Petra Lincoln, Amokura Harmon & Grayson Telfer -
3rd=

Technology Section

Keanu Tripp, Tate Burdon & Deklan Burton - 1st

Bentley Moss & Connor Shaw - Highly
Commended
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COVID & COVID TEST KITS

Some families in our school community are
experiencing Covid for the second time, so
please be vigilant if your child has flu-like
symptoms. Our preference is for you to keep them
at home and possibly test for Covid.

We have some Covid RAT Test kits available if you
should require them. Please enquire through the
school office.

ARIA ORIENTEERING
On Friday the 16 of June, all students year 4 and
up travelled to Aria to participate in the annual
Aria orienteering competition. Aria orienteering is
a fun course made for students to run around and
have fun, but since it was an inter schools
competition it can also be taken seriously like a
race. Students were given maps with all the
markers they needed to find and where to find
them, every student also got timed. We had some
excellent results and everyone had a fun day in
the sunshine!

Written by Caitlin Anselmi
Results
Teams
Year 4 Students:
st Place Kio Kio Masterminds
3rd Place KioKio Mini Masters
Year 5-46 Students:
2nd Place Kio Kio Spotters
Year 7-8 Students:
3rd Place Kio Kio Locate & Recover
Individual Girls
Year 4
Ist Place Cleo Mitchell
4th Place Amelia Gill
Year 5-6
2nd Place Georgia McMullan
Year 7-8
Ist Place Caitlin Anselmi
Individual Boys
Year 4
Ist Place Harlan Edwards
3rd Place Deklan Burton

4th Place Van Keech

5th Place Rueben Guise
Year 7-8

Ist = Place Grayson Telfer
LOST PROPERTY

Please check out the lost property on the racks
before this Friday. Again, as the term has
progressed we seem to have gained a great deal
of clothing.

Any items unclaimed wil be washed and
delivered fo a local charity during the holidays

POOL KEYS

Pool key that still has not been returned to the
office:

#14  Tania Trent

Thank you to all those families that have already
returned their keys.

SCHOOL BANKING & PHONE DETAILS
Account number

BNZ Otorohanga 02-0392-0021774-000
School Phone: (07) 873 1816

Text Messages/Absences: 027 3981725

Miondayy

Tuesdayy
Wednesday
Thursday

WHAT’S COMING UP THIS TERM
30th June Celebration Assembly
30th June End of Term 2

17th July Start of Term 3

19th July Matariki Whanau Evening
25-26th July Whanau Conferences

1st Aug Photolife School Photos
Nga mihi

Kevin Jones - Principal

and Staff
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SCHOOL HOLIDAYS PROGRAMME

The Kiwi Kids Club at the Anglican Church Halll
open Monday to Friday from 7am to 5.45pm ages
from 5 to 13 years Winz subsidy available. What's
on our programme making ourselves a hacky
sack board game, Wind chimes, Tie dying, Wheels
Day and McDonalds, Splashy Pottery Horotiu,
Inflatable World, Time Zone, Leap Trampoline,
Hamilton Space Centre, Movies TeAwamutu. To
enrol your child for what days you need contact
Wiggs 021491616.

Ffern §i55s

NZ Country School's are excited to be a part of the Fuel for
Schools programme.

It's very simple. Fern customers can nominate a participating school to
receive 50 cents for every 100L of bulk fuel they have delivered. Once
a school reaches their $1,000 target they can redeem free technology,
sports & music packages or books. It's just that simple, The more people
involved the sooner they will be rewarded!
Talk to our local Account Manager Kelly Brears for more information on the
Fuel for Schools programme, fuel, tanks, health and safety or any of your
bulk fuel requirements, she's happy to pop out and have a chat!

Mobile: 027208 4388
kelly.brears@fernenergy.co.nz
www.fernenergy.co.nz




Vs
thrive dfoliday €limbing
Indoor Rock Climbing at Harvest Rock

Monday 3rd to Friday 7th July 2023
Monday 10th to Friday 14th July 2023

\Q A = CLIMBING SESSIONS
: EACH DAY
: 10am - 11:30am
Have a chat to a qualified Paediatric Sleep Consultant
today 12pm- 1:30pm

Sleep training 2 pm - 3: 3opm

Sleep chats
Parenting chats for each climbing session

Ebooks
Free sleep resources

Are you needing a bit of help and support?
If'se, check out our website for more infermation

Book in for a session or just rock up :)
Each session limited to 15 climbers only

Face to face, online, phone and text packages available

*Under 14 years old must be accompanied by an adult for belaying

For bookings contact Julian on 021 182 1203

or email at harvestrock@xtra.co.nz

Harvest Rock Centre, 5 Tuhoro Street, Otorohanga

School Holidays
&

-
e SWRITING FREE Rock Painting
& WELLNESS chn e i o peap s shaig itk to . FREE 4K

aged 4-14 years (1 per child).

Empowering youth to find their voice

and develop their self esteem in a When: Every weekday throughout the school holidays
Time: 10am-2pm (just drop in - no booking required)
Where: Shoppington, 58 Te Kumi Road, Te Kuiti

M 3.30‘5/.?% The weather has turned cold... it's time far some indoor fun!

small nurturing group.

53‘25/)% i Come in and pick up some free winter blues busters.
SHOPPINGTON g
Contact Emma 022 595 8209 Living Life with Q 4

56 Te Kumi Road,

www.seenlearningcollective.com

Find us on Facebook and Instagram

=

106 Teasdale Street, Te Awamutu
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- tech support
« &product
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(@tech solutions | 0800555 989
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